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BY EMAIL 
 
April 9, 2014 
 
Richard Birmingham 
Union Gas Limited 
P.O. Box 2001 
50 Keil Drive North 
Chatham ON  N7M 5M1 
 
Dear Mr. Birmingham: 
 
Re: Union Gas Limited  

Reduction of Certain Charges Applied to Direct Purchase Customers 
Board File No. EB-2014-0154 

 
On April 3, 2014, Union Gas Limited (“Union”) filed a letter with the Board advising that 
it is prepared to reduce certain charges applied to direct purchase customers who did 
not meet their contractual obligations during the months of February and March, 2014. 
Union’s April 3, 2014 letter is attached to this letter.  
 
Before the Board establishes a process for considering Union’s letter, the Board 
requests that Union respond to the following questions:  
 

1) Please confirm that the charges for Supplementary Inventory, Unauthorized 
Overrun Gas and Banked Gas Account imbalances contained in the terms of the 
contracts reflect the charges that are provided for in the relevant rate schedules 
approved by the Board.   
 

2) Please indicate whether Union is asking that the Board consider its letter an 
application to approve, without a hearing (under Section 21(4)(b) of the Ontario 
Energy Board Act, 1998), a one-time exemption from the relevant rate schedules 
to allow the proposed reduction to certain charges that would apply to some 
direct purchase customers.   
 

3) Please provide the total amount that Union will receive from the charges applied 
to the affected customers pursuant to the existing provisions (i.e. $78.73/GJ for 
the month of February and March 2014).  
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4) Please provide the total amount that Union would receive from the charges 

applied to the customers set out in its letter at the proposed reduced charge of 
$50.50/GJ for February 2014 and $52.04/GJ for March 2014.  
 

5) The Board understands that the amounts arising from the charges set out in 
Union’s letter are to be included in Union’s Purchased Gas Variance Account for 
disposition to ratepayers as part of its next QRAM proceeding. Please quantify 
the impact (in dollars and percentages) of this proposed foregone revenue at the 
rate class level. 

 
The Board requests that responses to its questions be filed no later than April 14, 
2014.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
John Pickernell 
Applications Administration 
 
cc: Crawford Smith, Torys 
 
Attachment: 






